There was a flight officer in the 3rd Attack at least in late '45 at Atsugi. Maybe into '46. His name was Otis and he was in the class 44G at Brooks field. I can't remember his first name but he did some 'requisitioning' for the group including a grand piano! I told the story this way in something I wrote:

"The group had a designated thief or two who ‘requisitioned’ whatever they could find that might be of use to the group. They didn’t take things from private homes or businesses but from abandoned buildings and the like. They did get in line when US boats were in Yokohama unloading stuff and get a truck full and drive back to the base. It took the Fifth Calvary quite a while to catch on to what we were doing and then they could only order us out of the line. We got a lot of building supplies that way. We built both the officers and enlisted men's clubs that way.We took all of the markings off our vehicles so we couldn't be identified.
After I got there one of our requisitioners located a very nice grand piano and we installed it in our club. It was sort of a game as the Fifth Calvary was occupying everything and claimed everything as theirs and hauled it to their base. So we had unmarked trucks and jeeps from which we performed our salvage operations. The story on the piano was this. We had a flight officer (Otis) who was a tall imposing sort. No army guys were sure what the blue bars he wore meant and he dressed well with pressed clothes and a tie and a hat and he had a new jeep and a driver and a staff sergeant who looked like an aide or a body guard with him at all times when on a search. Well they saw this abandoned building with a PFC of the 5th Cavalry with an M1 standing at parade rest out side the building. Our official looking dude drove up and asks: “What are you guarding soldier?” “A piano sir.” “Ah,” said our guy: “Sergeant, this is the place we were sent to find. Call the truck.”  So the sergeant waved to the truck with three of our guys in it which was following at a discreet distance behind and with the help of the PFC they got the piano loaded. The PFC then ask what he should do now and our guy says “You may return too your unit soldier.” And they drove off. I am wondering how he was greeted when he finally arrived back at his unit. I recall the piano was very large one of German manufacture called a Bluethner I believe or something like that."
So that is the story of the flight officer in the 3rd Attack in '45/ '46. I shared an instructor with him at Brooks for a while so I knew him pretty well. Just another bit of trivia but some may find it of interest. Good luck and thanks for your great work. 
Lou Pepper
